
 

 

Newsletter 
11th June 2021 

Dear parents and carers, 

Firstly, I hope that you all had an enjoyable half term and managed to make the most of the glorious weather! It has been lovely to see the chil-
dren back in school for the final half term of this academic year. This week, I would like to update you on the following: 

Value of the week 

This week we have been focusing on the value of fairness, a value that children hold very dearly. In Collective Worship this afternoon, teachers 
shared some really lovely examples of how children have shown fairness to others, and their nominations for value of the week are thoroughly 
well deserved. As always, a big well done to the children named below! 

 

 
Sports Day 

You may recall that some provisional dates for Sports Day were shared with you last term. I am happy to confirm that Key Stage 1 Sports Day 
will be going ahead, on the school site, on Wednesday next week, the 16th June. Because of the current risk assessments we have in place, and 
the restrictions that still exist, I am afraid that we will be unable to have parent spectators this year. However, we will definitely ensure that we 
take lots of photos to share with you! 

We will confirm the dates and arrangements for the Key Stage 2 and Early Years Sports Days very shortly, but please be assured that these will 
definitely be going ahead. 

 

Class newsletters, chronologies and homework 

Parents of children in Years 1-6 should have received an email containing their child’s class newsletter, chronologies and homework for this half 
term, which includes the spellings and times tables to be learnt for weekly tests. Please do take the time to read through these as they contain a 
lot of useful information about what your child will be learning this term. All this information is also available on the school website. 

 

End of term 

The last day of term is Tuesday 20th July. Because of the bubble systems, and the staggered start and finish times, all pupils will finish at their 
usual time rather than at 2pm, as we have done in previous years.  

 

Nursery Sandhya Balasubramaniam  

Reception Apple Isaac Duggan Whyte  

Reception Peach Ernie King and Amiliyah Malone  

Beech Mariana Herrera Lopez  

Maple Paulie King 

Birch Charlotte Seaward  

Ash Larabella Bingham-Stride  

Lemon Sumona Islam 

Oak Luca De Wachter 

Aspen Amena Islam  

Spruce Judah Dix and Layla Lye 

Palm Yakub Alom 

Cherry Aryan McGivern  

Willow Ismail Haque 

Cypress Keira Pryer  
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Hot weather 

It has been very warm this week, and the forecast for next week, particularly early in the week, is suggesting that it will be even hotter. Please 
ensure that children come to school in cool clothing, with sunc ream on, a hat and a water bottle. Please note that, for safety reasons, open-
toed sandals and flip flops are not permitted. 

 

Parent consultations  

There will be the final set of parent consultations later this term. These will continue to take place via Zoom, or by telephone call if preferred. 
Below are the dates for each class. Appointments are 10 minutes long, and can be made between 9:30 and 5pm. Bookings can be made by call-
ing the school office from Monday. Please let the office staff know if you would prefer a telephone call over a Zoom call, as we will otherwise 
assume that you are meeting via Zoom. Nursery parents can book in for either date, regardless of whether their child attends in the morning or 
afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Summer Concert 2021 
 
We are very proud of our partnership with the Tower Hamlets Music and Education Service and the termly concerts that we have held in the 
past. We are currently creating a video or ‘virtual concert’ to showcase some of the instrumental work the children are doing in their music les-
sons. We plan to be able to share the video with you and children across the school this half term. More details will be shared with you closer to 
the time. Please note that we will honour all photo consents. If you wish to amend the photo consent that you have submitted for your child, for 
this particular video, then please contact the school office as soon as possible.  
 
 

Date Class teacher 

Wednesday 30th June Ms. Williams (Cypress) 

Ms. Tough (Lemon) 

Thursday 1st July Mr. Griffiths (Aspen) 

Friday 2nd July Mr. Akinyemi (Spruce) 

Mr. Stein (Beech) 

Ms. Budden (Cherry) 

Monday 5th July Ms. Dewan (Palm) 

Tuesday 6th July Ms. Bingham (Oak) 

Wednesday 7th July Ms. Naidoo (Birch) 

Ms. Lukwesa (Willow) 

Thursday 8th July Ms. Butt (Maple) 

Ms. Bell (Ash) 

Friday 9th July Harvey (Nursery) 

Monday 12th July Georgia (Peach) 

Tuesday 13th July Chloe (Apple) 

Friday 16th July Harvey (Nursery) 
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Musical Mayhem 

This is a reminder that Musical Mayhem is BACK! 

After a crazy year, we are thrilled to confirm that Musical Mayhem after-school club will be back from 7th June - 18th July.  

Classes are suitable for infants students who are currently in reception, year 1 and year 2. The 50 min class will take place Fridays at 15:30 with 
extremely limited availability to ensure Covid safety. This term the children will be singing and dancing to some of the wonderful songs from 
Trolls 1, and playing lots of creative drama games. Musical Mayhem have been running for over 7 years and can't wait to continue classes at St. 
Luke’s. For more information head over to their website www.musicalmayhem.org or send Lyndsey an email at info@musicalmayhem.org  

There is also a leaflet attached to this newsletter.  

 

Energy Kidz 

Please find attached some leaflets from the provider of our after school club provision, Energy Kidz. As a reminder, Energy Kidz is back up and 
running and any bookings must be made directly via them, through their website. 

 

Wishing you an enjoyable weekend. 

With best wishes, 

Cristina King 

Head of School  
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Here are some lovely photos of some our Reception children enjoying their topic of Explorers! 
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In Year 2 in Literacy this week we have been reading The Tunnel by Anthony Browne. We sequenced the 
pictures in order and wrote sentences using time conjunctions. Carter and Gracie worked really hard and 
remembered to also use capital letters and full-stops in their writing. Well done! Keep it up! 
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